Welcoming
Purpose:
The intent of this policy is to guide CDS personnel in assisting members of the public and participants who contact CDS for assistance.
Policy:
CDS’s expectation of staff is to approach the public and participants in a manner in which there is a continuous perception that there is no wrong door to services.  Our intent is to assist the public and/or participant to the maximum extent possible to ensure their needs are met either directly or by an appropriate referral.  
Procedure and/or Process:

All CDS personnel should be familiar with the expectations regarding professional conduct and working cooperatively with colleagues, participants, and members of the public.

Staff should always approach conversations with the awareness that those they encounter may be experiencing emotional/physical pain and/or may be experiencing a crisis and should be considered with sensitivity, an appreciation for cultural background, and their unique perspective.  Many who seek help from CDS may be suffering from mental health or substance use disorders.  Staff needs to understand that we are responsible for acknowledging and addressing co-occurring issues either through services or appropriate referrals.
When greeting a member of the public staff should identify themselves with CDS, their specific program and request how he/she might be of service making sure that clearly implicit in the message is that staff wants to be of service and that staff wants to ensure that the person with whom they are speaking believes they have received the assistance being sought or that an appropriate next step has been identified by the conclusion of the contact.
When assisting program participants CDS is committed to a Person and Family Centered approach because ultimately our goal is to assist our program participants achieve their goals and become productive, happy, law abiding citizens.  This means that services must be rendered in a fashion that consistently considers and involves the participant and family in the assessment of their strengths, needs, abilities, preferences, and desired outcomes.  Progress should be monitored with the participant to ensure that the services being provided reflect and respond to their needs and goals and in this way help facilitate ongoing engagement while the process remains relevant.
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